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Community Wellbeing and the LGA Business Plan 2012-13 

Background 

1. The LGA’s business planning cycle is based on the financial year, with the current 
Business Plan covering the rest of the financial year to the end of March 2013. The 
new business planning cycle, for the year April 2013 – March 2014, is likely to 
commence towards the end of this year.  

 
2. The high level priorities in the current business plan are: 

2.1. Public Sector Reform – councils are at the centre, and are seen to be at the 
centre, of public sector reform and are delivering more effective services for local 
people; 

2.2. Growth, Jobs and Prosperity – councils are recognised as central to economic 
growth; 

2.3. Funding for Local Government - Reform of the public sector finance system so 
councils raise more funds locally, have confidence their financing is sustainable 
and fair, and have greater ability to co-ordinate local public services; 

2.4. Sector-led improvement – councils are the most improved part of the public 
sector.  Local politicians and senior managers lead the transformation of local 
places.  

 
Priorities in the LGA business plan relevant to the Board’s work programme 

3. The more detailed and specific objectives in the business plan which are relevant to the 
Community Wellbeing board are as follows: 

3.1. Adult Social Care: the anticipated White Paper on the future funding of adult 
social care offers scope for a fairer, clearer system, with councils retaining lead 
responsibility. 

3.2. Transfer of Responsibility for Public Health: local government demonstrates 
its commitment to its new public health responsibilities, (including Children’s 
Health). 

3.3. Public Health Funding: the Public Health Grant is sufficient to meet local 
authority public health responsibilities and allocated on an equitable and 
transparent basis. 

3.4. Sector-led Improvement: sector-led improvement is established in adult social 
care, through self-evaluation, peer support and challenge, targeted support to 
councils, and support with sharing and analysing performance 

Relevant LGA campaigns for 2012/13 

4. The LGA’s number one campaigning priority this year is the ‘Show us You care’ 
campaign to secure the future of Adult Social Care. 


